

## Changing Lives, Creating Futures

Monty Sullivan

System President

#### Officers:

Timothy W. Hardy Chair

Stephen Toups
First Vice Chair

Helen Bridges Carter Second Vice Chair

#### Members:

Tari T. Bradford

Alterman L. "Chip" Jackson
Erika McConduit
Willie L. Mount
Michael J. Murphy
N. J. "Woody" Ogé
Joe Potts
Paul Price, Jr.
Stephen C. Smith
Mark D. Spears, Jr.
Craig Spohn
Vincent St. Blanc, III

#### Student Members:

Zachary Hitt Darell Richardson

Louisiana Community & Technical College System

265 South Foster Drive Baton Rouge, LA 70806

Phone: 225-922-2800 Fax: 225-922-1185

www.lctcs.edu

# LOUISIANA COMMUNITY & TECHNICAL COLLEGE SYSTEM

TO: Dr. Monty Sullivan

LCTCS President

THROUGH: Joseph F. Marin

Chief Operations Officer

FROM: Joel Watkins

Director of Budget and Planning

**DATE:** February 20, 2018

RE: Professional Services Contract between South Louisiana Community

College and Architects Southwest, A Professional Corporation

### FOR BOARD ACTION

**Recommendation:** Staff recommends that the Board approve a professional services contract between South Louisiana Community College and Architects Southwest, A Professional Corporation, effective July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018. This contract is subject to the approval of the State Office of Contractual Review.

**Background:** South Louisiana Community College entered into a professional services contract with Architects Southwest, A Professional Corporation, to provide architectural services for the interior renovation of the Ted Ardoin Building. The original contract did not exceed \$50,000 due to probable construction costs. Construction bidding has now occurred and based on actual costs the contract must be amended to an amount that exceeds \$50,000, which now requires board approval.

Fiscal Impact: Not to exceed \$66,721.

History of Prior Actions: N/A

Benefits to the System: The execution of this contract will provide needed architectural services for the interior building renovations at South Louisiana Community College.

Approved for Recommendation to the Board

Dr. Monty Sullivan, President

Date